# Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday November 19, 2018 6:00pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

## **Board Members Present:**

Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Kathy Hagen, Matt Kreager, Rolando Banda, Jody Hathaway

Administration: Alan Duncan

Citizens: West Noble Students

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite.

The board approved the minutes for October. Motion by Byers, second by Hagen. All ayes.

The board approved the claim register totaling \$45,885.48.

Motion by Kreager, second by Byers. All ayes.

## **Unfinished Business:**

Students from West Noble working on a class project were present to provide the board with an update on their progress. A memorial tree has been planted in Kenney Park and an engraved stone is on backorder and will be placed by the tree in the spring.

The new playground equipment is being stored at the park garage and will be installed in the spring.

#### **New Business:**

Upon review the board approved the Park and Recreation job descriptions. They will be presented to the city council on Monday night. Motion by Hagen, second by Hathaway. All ayes.

#### Other Business:

The Park Department Christmas party will be held at the December board meeting.

Kathy made a request that the green tape be placed back on the pickleball court. Players cannot see the out of bounds line. Pickleball players would be willing to help if needed.

## **Programs:**

K & 1 and 2 & 3 grade basketball registration began today. Games will begin on Saturday, January 5. The 28th annual Turkey Shoot was held this past Saturday. There were 37 teams participating.

Aerobics and Senior Fitness Classes both have 16 participants.

The Winter Indoor Market has 10 registered vendors. The next market will be on Saturday, December 1.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm. Motion by Hathaway second by Banda. All ayes.

President of Park Board

Brian Hite

Secretary of Park Board

Patti Nelson